



## Notes of Meeting L08

LOCATION : ZOOM MEETING

DATE : JULY 26 2021

PRESENT : David Pankhurst [DP], Gina Sanderson [GS], Amy Head [AH], Mike Inkson [MI] and Win Inkson [WI]

OBJECTIVE : A liaison meeting between Peasmarsh Parish Council PPC and the PNDP Volunteer Group;

Item	Notes	Action
<b>1.0</b>	<b>NoM's L07</b>	
1.1	It was agreed that the notes of meeting put out correctly reflected the discussions on 29 Jun. However it was noted that the NoM's had not been filed online : to be corrected.	MI this week
1.2	The question of the formal application for a finding on an SEA [or not] was discussed. It was agreed that we would proceed with the application to RDC which threw up a series of actions :  DP will contact Johnathan Vine-Hall for any advice.  DP and GS to comment on the drafts previously issued [outline plan and the RDC form]	DP soon  DP and GS this week
<b>2.0</b>	<b>Formalisation :</b>	
2.1	MI reported that several new potential members of the volunteer group had been identified during the event at the start of the month. Work was just starting to contact them.  The steering group has already talked about how to make use of them with one possibly being added to the Steering Group. They will all require some familiarisation / training.	
2.2	The possibility of a grant from Little Cheyne Court Windfarm Fund had been discussed in the recent Steering Group meeting and was discussed again here.  GS requested a paragraph from Ian Bailey on how any potential money would be spent [environment being a key activity for the trust]. Thereafter she will contact Adrian ???? to see whether the NDP qualified directly.	MI to request from IB  GS once received
<b>3.0</b>	<b>Communications</b>	
3.1	MI reported that all aspects of communication seemed to be working reasonably well - nothing more to discuss.	
3.2	It was noted that the next milestone will be once the survey analysis is available [mid-September?]. MI noted that the current thinking was that there would be another flyer giving results and a General Meeting in the Memorial Hall to give a more in-depth view.	



<b>4.0</b>	<b>Baseline Information</b>	
4.1	The SEA issue had already been discussed at the start of the meeting.	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>Workshop and Surveys</b>	
5.1	MI reported that the event earlier in the month had gone surprisingly well with some good feedback from the public. In general the people attending were positive, only one person being close to aggressive but if that was moderated when discussing the issues.	
5.2	The closing date for the personal survey has been extended to the end of July – including extending the closing date for the draw.  Stephen Jempson has agreed to make the draw which will take place in week commencing August 2.	
5.3	Preliminary work has started on the analysis of returns with an agreed system of operating and early data capture.	
5.4	The business survey is ready to go and a few businesses have been contacted but it will be quite a task to get the information out to some of the smaller ones.	
5.5	It was noted that the school input to the event was nothing less than magnificent and some of the older children's thoughts were very useful.  MI noted that Mrs Smart, the Head, had attended the recent Steering Group meeting where it was agreed that the volunteer group would appoint a liaison person for the school.	
<b>6.0</b>	<b>AOB and Next Meeting</b>	
6.1	The meeting to discuss the 'Pippins' development – scheduled for the next day – was discussed. It was agreed that MI would say a few words on the lines of 'that is why the parish needs and NDP'.	
6.2	MI noted that the concept of a Peasmarsh Community Land Trust [Peasmarsh housing for Peasmarsh people] had been well received at the event earlier in the month. This may require PPC to make whatever provision is required in its structure / ToR's.	
6.3	There being no AOB, the next zoom meeting was agreed for <u>Tuesday</u> 31 August at 16:00 [the Monday being the bank holiday].	AH to set up